Round Table Executive Board Meeting

Tuesday, April 8, 2008, Noon

Robinson Tower, 8th Floor, Conference Room

Board members attending were: Patricia Pack, Lois Ferguson, Dana Lee Haines, Kay O’Brien, Judy Maggard, Sandy Bennett, Martha Lou Scott, Sandra Lene, Marilyn Eichelberger, Madelyn Jones, Christine Wilkins, Kathy Hillman, Paulette Edwards, Lu Treadwell, Carol Gene Graves, and Melanie Smith.
Judy Maggard, President – called the meeting to order and offered opening prayer with a special prayer for Jean Tolbert.  Judy expressed her appreciation to each member of the Executive Board for their time and devotion to the board and for everyone’s help during her term as president.

Officer Reports
Kay O’Brien, Vice President – working on matching talents and positions for next year’s Board.  She would like for each member to let her know if they are interested in serving in the same role as last year, or if they are interested in another position this year.  The exchange luncheon is set for April 30th at 11:30 at the Harrington House.    Membership letters should go out this week or next week.  Lois is still working on the database.
Amber Thompson, Corresponding Secretary – not present

Patricia Pack, Recording Secretary – January 15th minutes were approved by the board members present at the meeting.
Leigh Ann Marshall, Treasurer – not present. Treasurer’s report was distributed by Judy Maggard.  Expenses to date are $1904.59; balance as of April 1, 2008 is $7253.70.  Judy reminded the members that any expense that are outstanding need to be turned in by the end of May, so the financial reports could be turned over to the new treasurer.  The report was approved by the board members with the correct figure for the International Dinner. 
Kathy Hillman, Parliamentarian – Kathy explained that the officer’s election was properly done, per the Parliamentary Rules.
Paulette Edwards, Publicity – Information regarding the Style Show is in the Lariat.  Also, there will be a photographer at the Style Show to take pictures to be included in the Neighbor section of the Waco Tribune Herald.
Carol Schuetz and Teresa Mellon, Co-Historians – not present

Linda Klatt, Past President – not present

Committee Reports:

Shelley Brooks, Budget – not present

Lu Treadwell, Courtesy – Lu asked the Board if there were any way to let other members of the Baylor family know how to give to the Baylor Round Table.  Suggestions made: a website or newsletter.  Judy offered to speak with the Development Office for suggestions.

Sandy Bennett, Electronic Communications – She is working on getting the save the date information out on the Style Show and will, hopefully, have it out this week.

Barbara Santos and Carolyn Keathley, Hostess – not present

Julie Covington, Interest Groups – not present
Carol Gene Graves and Chris Wilkins, International – There is a problem with the billing from ARA Dining serves for the International Dinner.  She is working with them to get it corrected.

Lois Ferguson, Membership – The committee members met on March to 28th.  Working with Human Resources to get new hires list.  Will get report from Human Resources 3 times a year of staff that have left the university.  The committee will push to get new comers twice a year.  Once in January and then again in the fall.  Currently we have 330 paid members, but have 1500 names on the list.
Marilyn Eichelberger and Melanie Smith, Newcomers – no report
Linda Cates, Newsletter – not present
Royce Goforth and Laurie Wilson, Program – not present

Sandra Lene, Scholarship – reported that $513 has been received in 2008 through March 2008 for the scholarship fund.  The amount collected for the 07/08 year is $2114.
Madelyn Jones, Scholarship Fundraising – Received money for the Silent Auction from 2 years ago.  New committee members are: Sonja Hogg, Pam Crow, Cheryl Gochis, Cindy Cates, Marilyn Eichelberger, and Lu Treadwell

Rita Abercrombie and Ann May, Style Show – not present

Jan Purdy, Telephone – not present

Ali Abercrombie, Yearbook – not present

Dana Lee Haines, Anniversary – Thanked the student groups who performed at the Anniversary Luncheon on March 5th.  They were:  The Indian Subcontinent Student Association; the Filipino Student Association; and the Asian Students Association.
Martha Lou Scott, Nominating – 
Old Business:
“Martha Lou Scott brought a report to the board.  At the request and appointment of President Judy Maggard, Dana Lee Haines, Madelyn Jones, Judy Maggard, Leigh Ann Marshall, Patricia Pack, and Martha Lou Scott (Chair) met on Monday, November 26, 2007, to discuss the financial relationship between Baylor Round Table and Baylor University.  After a brief discussion of the pluses and minuses of each possibility, it was determined that Baylor Round Table should close its outside bank account and move the funds into an restricted account within the university.  It was also recognized that a Baylor restricted account would generate interest that the current account does not receive and Baylor Round Table would be able to continue to use the university tax exemption authorization.  This recommendation is being presented to the Executive Board today for discussion and approval.  

During discussion of the recommendation, it was noted that once approved by the Board, Martha Lou Scott will call a meeting with the outgoing and incoming presidents and treasurers to meet with Sandra Lene, a Round Table member who also works in Development and would have supervision of Round Table accounting processes on behalf of the University, and Tom Lindsey from the Baylor accounting office.  It was also agreed that the bylaws should be amended to designate what would happen to funds belonging to Baylor Round Table in the event of dissolution.  After a six-month trial period, these same individuals would meet again to ensure that Baylor’s and Round Table’s expectations and needs were being met.

The recommendation passed unanimously.”

New Business:
Sandy Bennett wanted to know what was going to happen to Baylor Round Table’s plaques at the Harrington House once a decision had been made about what was going to happen with the building.  Kay O’Brien answered by saying that no decision had been made since there had not been a final decision concerning the Harrington House.

The meeting adjourned at 1:00.
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Pack, Recording Secretary

Date

Approved:  







        Judy Maggard, President

Date

